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July Newsletter  

Articles Due July 22  

A Message from our Interim Pastor   

 
 

           “Always preach the gospel; use words when necessary.” 

 

 This quote from St. Francis reflects some of the gospel texts we’ll be 

contemplating this month: Jesus appoints dozens of apostles to cure the sick 

and then tell them the reign of God has come near, and a despised 

“outsider” shows mercy to someone in great need. Curing the sick and 

showing mercy – this is what it looks like to preach the gospel to your 
neighbor. 

 Who is your neighbor? 

 Who are the sick and the “outsiders” in the local communities near 

Good Shepherd? 

 As the Good Shepherd Call Committee begins creating the Ministry 

Site Profile (MSP), this congregation will be talking about where to focus 

your talents and energies in service to God’s people, inside the congregation 

and outside. What is needed in Concord, Clayton and other parts of the 

East Bay?  What needs healing, what needs celebrating, what “outsiders” 

need a helping hand – or just need to be accepted for who they are? 

 Asking such questions can sometimes lead to feeling overwhelmed; 

how can one person or even one congregation make a difference? The 

answer lies in some of the other gospel texts for July: two sisters learn how 

to be fed by the Word, and Jesus – the Word incarnate – guides us in how 

to pray and ask and seek and knock.  God is listening, and the Holy Spirit has 

gifted us with what we need to do what Christ calls us to do. As we 

worship, pray and live together, hearing again each Sunday about what God 

has done for us in Christ, we are sustained in “preaching” the gospel with 

our lives! 

 Let’s give thanks that this congregation has responded faithfully to 

Christ’s call for 60 years now.  Thank God for the ministries you support to 

feed and house your neighbors, support literacy, and support one another 

within the congregation. May you continue to say “yes!” to whatever the 

Spirit guides you to next! 

        

       – Interim Pastor Lori Eickmann 
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Thrivent Contra Costa Chapter has said “yes” to a 

big project of remodeling a 5 bedroom home in Bay 

Point.  The chapter commitment is to raise $12,750 

and provide 90 volunteer days toward the remodel.  

And, 50% of the volunteer days will need to be 

Lutheran and 20% Thrivent members.  We have 28 

Lutheran Churches in our chapter.  This is very do 

able through participation of Lutheran / Thrivent 

members. 

 

Our chapter has several fund raisers established to 

accomplish the goal.  Your participation is extremely 

important and appreciated.  We have the kick off to 

the build on July 20th, where you can meet the family, 

have lunch and then build for half a day.  We will 
meet at the home on 50 Inlet Drive, Bay Point, at 

8:30am. Limited spots are available.   If you would like 

to attend the event, and/or volunteer to build that 

day, please contact your Church Champion Susan 

Metzger or myself, Sue Hertless.  Remember, you do 

not need to know how to build as you will be given a 

task and the site supervisor will make sure you are 

taught how to use tools in order to complete the 

assignment.  The hours of build are 8:30 am to 4:00 

pm.  Lunch is provided.  This is another task that can 

be done by the churches – Make lunches and bring to 

the build site.  However, we will need churches to 

sign up to bring lunches.  We need 90 Lutherans to 

volunteer and build on behalf of the Thrivent Contra 

Costa Chapter.  Please help us complete this task. 

 

On August 3rd, 2013 Thrivent is doing a fundraiser 

with a Day at the Oakland A’s, baseball game.  The 

tickets are $25 adults and $18.00 for children 12 

years and under.  All the money received from the 

ticket sales go to Thrivent/Habitat East Bay Build.  A 

tailgate party is planned before the game at 11:30 am 

and the food is included in the price of the tickets.  

Also, included in the price are snacks and drinks to 

take inside for the game.  The price is right and we 

will all have a lot of fun.  For those who have gone to 

an A’s fund raiser in previous years please share your 

experience with others.  We would like for everyone 

to invite family and  friends to come and have a  

 

healthy out doors fun day, meeting new people and 

having a good time while raising money for Habitat/

Thrivent East Bay Build. 

 

Lastly, we have planned a Fall Festival for Family and 

Friends.  This event will be held at Good Shepherd 

Lutheran Church on October 12, 2013.  We have 

planned a silent auction, games for children, music, 

and a meal.  The cost to enter the festival will be 

$5.00 per person and will include your meal.  All 

money raised will go to the Thrivent Builds with 

Habitat for Humanity Project. A king size quilt with 

matching pillow covers has been donated from St. 

Mark’s in Pleasant Hill by a congregational member.  

It will be quilted by a friend of a congregational 
member from St. John’s in Antioch. Raffle tickets will 

be sold at each of 28 congregations from July until the 

Fall Festival where the drawing will occur.  The 

tickets will be $5.00.  We will have pictures of the 

quilt available when purchasing the tickets.   

 

After the 4th of July, we will start planning the event 

and if you would like to participate let me know.  

Thank you in advance for your support and 

participation.  Without you things like this could not 

happen. 

 

There will be lots more information coming on how 

we are doing with our $12,750  goal; additionally we 

will keep you informed about the development of the 

home on Inlet Drive.  Please, stay tuned in and pray 

for the successful completion of this project.  The 

family should take possession of the home in 

December.  Thanks be to God. 

 

Sue Hertless, President  

Thrivent Financials Contra Costa Chapter 2013 
 

 

 

 

  

News from Thrivent, Contra Costa Chapter 
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 SELECTED DATA FROM SURVEYS COMPLETED ON JUNE 9   (57 RETURNED)  

 

  *Christian Education 

Adult Ed: 

Bible study – 27 

Forums on issues – 20 

Experts on topics – 22 

5 members said they could lead a class on particular topics 

 

Attendance times: 

Sunday morning – 27 (after 8:30 worship), 18 (after 9:30 worship) 

Saturday morning – 7 

Weeknights – 7 

 

Topics for adult forums: 
Lutheran/ELCA theology or issues/church history – 7 

Social issues/Israel & Palestine/world news & church – 5 

Other religions – 4 

Faith in everyday life – 2 

(Other singular topics) 

 

Children’s Bible Story Time: 

11 adults/youth volunteered to read 

Variety of ideas noted on involving children/youth 

 

  *Worship 

Support variety in worship music: 

19 of 23 responses supported some level of variety of music 

 

Worship time, music/ style or both? 

8:30 – 19 prefer time, 16 music, 25 both 

11 a.m. – 7 prefer time, 4 music, 3 both 

 

Second service – Small group in large space: 

(31 responses) 

Move back to Fellowship Hall – 9 

Rope off pews – 9 

Sit close together – 5 

Thank you for your input!  The survey data will be used by Worship & Music, the Council and the Call Committee to 

help focus worship, education and even mission. For example, since most responders said it is important for the new 

pastor to be versatile in worship styles, that direction will be included in the Ministry Site Profile. Also, it’s clear that 

the worship service schedules need to accommodate time for adult education, as most people chose Sunday morning 

as the time they’d be most likely to participate in a class. Finally, when considering how the small number of people 

attending second service in the large sanctuary might be uncomfortable for newcomers, some responders suggested 

moving the worship back into the Fellowship Hall, while other suggested roping off the pews and asking people to sit 

close together. However, since there are some people with mobility issues who can’t move forward, Worship & Music 

will consider how to address that as well.                                                    – Pastor Lori 
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 Birthdays 

 Minutes of Council Meeting of June 11, 2013 

 
Present: Sue Hertless, president, Ken Robinson, Linda Rodemsky, Jim Olson, Pr. Lori, 

Donna Albrecht Mark Denison, Leone McCullough, Jon Moss, Herb Yonge, Vicki 

Smiglewski, Victor Olmedo, and Laura Mott. 
 
Guest: Gary Mahloch  - The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by Sue Hertless. 
 
Sue recognized Council Member Vicki Smiglewski “for all the things you’ve done at 

the church, being financial secretary, working with the Synod, and chairing the Altar 

Guild. 
 
Betty Jacobson was recognized for making communion bread, making a cake when 

the Bishop’s Assistant Pr. Nancy, was here, and working with the paraments. 
 
Sue recognized her son, Richard, who spent eight hours cleaning the carpeting in 

Fellowship Hall. 
 
The devotions were given by Jim Olson. 
 
Jon moved, Jim seconded accepting the minutes from May 14 as amended, msc. 
 
The Long Range Planning Committee gave a report on information they’ve gathered 

about possibly building a gym on the lower property of the church. A motion was 

made by Donna to ask the property and long range planning committees to move 

forward with investigating the viability of this project. Leone seconded. Msc. 
 
Leone made a motion that we purchase more chair holders because we do not have 

enough for all our chairs. The motion was seconded by Ken. Msc. 
 
A family wants to rent Fellowship Hall on August 24 for a baptism party if all the 

local laws are obeyed. Leone moves to do this, Mark seconded. Msc. 
 
Worship and Music committee noted that we only have sixty of the new hymnals 

and it is not enough to be available to choir and attendees. Jon is investigating prices 

on getting forty more. 
 
Herb moved to appoint Laura as volunteer financial secretary as of July 1, 2013. 

Leone seconded. Msc. 
 
The cemetery plot owned by the church has been sold for $500.00. The money will 

be put into the endowment fund. 
 
A discussion was held about the homeless people who are sleeping on the church 

campus and approaching the office for money. 
 
Mark reported that the Stewardship committee has ideas for a theme and is 

gathering input for pledges. 
 

Agenda item about discussing a covenant for the council was postponed until the 
next meeting. 

 

Our next Council meeting will be July 9. The meeting adjourned at 9:25 pm. 

 
Respectfully Submitted by Donna Albrecht 

Council Secretary   

                      

David Batchelder 10 

Jim Carson  11 

Kelly Schaefer  11 

Mickey Kuehner 13 

Betty Fraga  15 

Sarah Mollwitz  15 

Larry Sander  16 

Regis Filibert  17 

Ryan Filibert  17 

Lucillerose  

    Fassl-Lemons         21 

Amy Harris  22 

Donna Abeyta  23 

Mike Albrecht  24 

Elizabeth Griffis 26 

Patrick Carson 26 

Donna Bauders          27 

Sue Hertless  28 

Marcia Sander            29 
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Weekly E-News!  
 

 We have begun a weekly  

email designed to keep you            

up-to-date each Thursday.   
 

Not receiving it yet?      

Send an email to:   

lauramott@gsconcord.com 

Wedding 

Anniversaries 
 

 

   Greg and Kristi Buchholz 

           July 31, 1993 

GOOD SHEPHERD INCOME STATEMENT 

     AS OF MAY 2013 

      
 OVER 

(UNDER) 
  ACTUAL  BUDGET  BUDGET 

INCOME:       

  Pledges $60,890 $63,715  $          (2,825) 

  Unpledged  9,168 11,147              (1,979) 

  Other (Tower, Rent,etc.)     

                     
47922      

           
47,343                  579 

TOTAL INCOME      117,98 122,205              (4,225) 

LESS TOTAL EXPENSES 

   
(105,978) 

           
(117,284)              11,306 

        

NET INCOME $  12,002 

                 
$      4,921  $            7,081 

    

THANK YOU FOR YOUR FINANCIAL SUPPORT. 

 GOOD SHEPHERD BOOK CLUB 
  
The Light Between Oceans by M.L. Stedman is the next read for our 

Good Shepherd Book Club.  

  

►► Our meeting will be at 7:00 pm on July 16, at the home of 

Reyanne Freeman.   Note:  Time change. 

 

If you think you might enjoy a low commitment (six meetings a year) book 

club that is made up of people in your church family. Give us a try!  

 

Questions? Contact Donna Albrecht at: donna@albrechts.com 

Play Ball...and Help Raise Funds for the Thrivent Build, Too! 

  

Don’t forget to schedule a fun summer Oakland A’s baseball game with 

your friends from Thrivent and Good Shepherd Lutheran Church.    

  

 _ Flyers with Ticket Info are available in the Narthex or Church Office  

 

Date:   Saturday, August 3, 2013   

 Oakland A’s vs. Texas Rangers   

 

Cost:   $25/Adults and $18/Children 12 & under   

 

Time:  Tailgate party begins at 11:30 a.m.     

           Game time is 1:05 p.m. 

Bible-A-Month  

Partner’s Project 

 

Dan Pierson, a long time 

congregation member at Good 

Shepherd, would like to share 

a program he is involved in. 

 

The American Bible Society 

provides Bibles for people in 

China, through donations they 

received. 

 

If you are interested in this 

project, please talk to Dan. 
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 President’s Message 
 

Good things happened in 2003.  Remember that year?  I know that I do and I would like to share my 

thoughts and take a walk down memory lane – a walk prompted by the fact that on September 8th we are 

planning a celebration to mark Good Shepherd’s 60th anniversary.   

 
June 22nd, 2003, do you remember what you were doing that day at 10:10 a.m.?  It was the second Sunday 

after Pentecost.  There was only one worship service at 9:30 a.m.  It was a warm Sunday morning, about 150 

plus at worship and we were having 2 baptisms, Jim Beirn and myself.  You were welcoming 11 new 

members to the church. They were James Beirn, Sherry Chaplin, Christopher Chaplin, Linda Dobson, Nancy 

Knapp, Sue Leontini, Tony and Joan Morbeto, Paul Reinders, and Connie Summers, and myself.  Life was 

good and God had blessed the new members and you.  The Good Shepherd family was increasing with 

people who wanted to be children of God and members of the church !!!! 

 
The Gospel Lesson was Mark 4:35-41 where Jesus shows the disciples how to trust God amid life’s 

turbulence.  It was the story of the windstorm as the disciples and Jesus crossed the sea in a small boat.  

Jesus has the power to calm the sea and to keep the disciples alive and safe. The boat, I believe represented 

the church.  We need to come to church as often as we can. Worship together, grow in spiritual strength 
and understanding of the word of God, trust each other, and only have good thoughts about each other.   

 
Another good thing happened in September 2003: Good Shepherd celebrated its 50th Anniversary. Yes, 50 

years of serving God and the community of Concord.  The event was well planned beginning with the guest 

arrival, to the departure and closure of our celebration.   Fellowship Hall was well decorated.  So many 

people attended that tables had to be set up outside as well as inside.  Previous pastors told stories of their 

time here at Good Shepherd.  The Pastors all brought their stoles and pictures were taken.  (Take a look at 

the picture hanging on the right hand side of the Narthex with all of the pastors at the event.)  Pastor Eric 

led us in songs that we all knew.  It was a fun evening.  Thanks to the planning team, who thought of every 

detail to make the event a wonderful memory. 

 
Well 10 years have passed and Good Shepherd has reached another milestone.  The council voted to do a 

smaller celebration compared to the 50th.  We have planned a brunch to celebrate 60 years here at Good 

Shepherd.  Mark your calendars.  It will be fun.  The planning will begin after the 4th of July.  If you would like 

to participate just call the office and let Laura know. It will be a fun day here at our church.  
 
                        – Sue Hertless 

 

COUNTERS WANTED 
  

Wanted -  Members who would like to join the Counting Team.  Currently we have 11 counters and would 

like to add at least 2 more.    
 
Qualifications:  Ability to use an adding machine 
  
You would be trained on the job by an experienced  counter.  You would count two consecutive Sundays 

about every 3 months.  Time required on your Sundays would be about 30 minutes and immediately after 

the first service.  (Note:  The second service offering is counted the following week.) 
  
Interested?   Please contact Herb Yonge 
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Memorial Day Weekend 2013 at Mt. Cross  

 

NEWS FROM THE CALL COMMITTEE 

 

Steps in the Call Process: 

 

FIRST,  to develop our Ministry Site Profile, or MSP, describing who we are, our needs, and our hopes 

    and dreams for Good Shepherd, based on input from the congregation.  We hope everyone will 

    want to participate, and we’ll be seeking your input in various ways in the coming weeks,    

    including a visioning event July 21.  We’ll submit the MSP to the Council for review, and then on 

    to the Synod.   

 

 

SECOND,  the Synod will compare our MSP with their Rostered Leader Profiles, and send us the names  

         of three to five candidates who meet the requirement of our MSP.   

 

 
THIRD,  the Call Committee will interview each of the candidates, carefully select the best fit for Good 

     Shepherd, and notify the Council of our selection. 

 

 

FOURTH,  we will hold a Congregational Meeting to meet the recommended candidate and vote on    

         extending a Call, which will require a 2/3 majority of the voting members present. 

 

 

LASTLY,  the Council will complete a Letter of Call and prepare a compensation package, which the    

        Bishop will review and send to the candidate, who will have up to thirty days to respond. 
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Interim Ministry Update from Pastor Lori 

 

 Your Call Committee has begun meeting, and you will get updates from them during Sunday morning 

announcements and here in Shepherd’s Voice. Here is a recap of what we’ve done together so far, plus a little 

more information about the time frame. Remember that the interim time frame has been extended by the 

fact that you were not able to begin interim ministry until six months after the last pastor’s departure. 

 There are 3 parts to interim ministry: congregational study, preparing the Ministry Site Profile (MSP), 

and interviewing/calling the pastor. As you know by now, the first part is not mainly about the new pastor – 

it is about you, the congregation. Since October, many of you have shared your opinions, pride, concerns, 

and hopes concerning the past, present and future of Good Shepherd.  These discussions led to the 

formation of 4 task forces. 

 Let’s recognize and celebrate that good ideas and information have come, and in some cases still are 

coming, from these groups! This is not a case of “we talked about it and then nothing happened.” 

The call process task force invited input from the congregation and got comments and some 

potential questions to ask pastoral candidates. The council plans to be vigilant in creating a 
thorough contract with the new pastor. 

The “fun group” had a movie night and offered a game during coffee hour. Do you have other ideas 

of how to help people make connections and build trust? Please share your suggestions. 

The Christian education portion of the recent survey showed that young families here support 

starting a Bible Story Time, in which volunteers read a Bible story to young children during coffee 

hour. Since there are too few children for a Sunday School right now, this is a way to allow 

children to hear the stories that help form our faith! The survey also showed that there is indeed 

some interest in adult classes. I plan to offer a 5-part class on “About the Bible” in September, 

and the Christian education team is considering what other classes will be offered. 

The worship services portion of the survey revealed that some people attend one service or the 

other due mainly to the time, and others specifically for the style of worship, and some for both. 

Tom Deans-Flegel and I are working on dates to invite people to talk about ideas to make 

worship as meaningful and inviting as possible. 

 

 A note about the time frame for calling the new pastor: The Call Committee expects to be 

interviewing before the end of the year. Arranging and completing the interviews does take time.  Then even 

after the congregation votes to call a pastor, it takes time to negotiate a contract.  For example, pastors have 

a full 30 days in which to accept or decline the call once it is extended. I am hopeful that the care you are 

taking in this process will result in a good partnership with you and your new pastor! Bless you all for your 

efforts and trust to move into the future to which God is calling you.           

EMILIE’S PRODUCE PATCH 
 

Bring your excess veggies and fruits from your gardens and 

everyone in the congregation is welcome to take what they want! 

 

If you’re a gardener, haven’t you wished you had somewhere to 

share your excess crops with others who would love to have them? 

Emilie’s Produce Patch will be a table in the Fellowship Hall during 

the social/coffee break after summer services.  

 

Just look for the sign! 
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 Friends Feeding Friends  

An outreach ministry that serves needy in our county 

  

   Sarah Jeanõs 

Dream at  age 4 

ñ 

òSo people who are 

really hungry 

have food.ó 

  

      

Good Shepherd 

Lutheran Church 

4000 Clayton Road 

Concord, CA 94521 

925-682-8410 

gsconcord.com 

 

Located east of the 

Salvation Army 

church between 

West Street and 

Mendocino Avenue 

Concord, CA 

 

Loaves & Fishes 
catering kitchen: 

510 Garcia, Suite H   

Pittsburg, CA 

Know of someone who needs help?   

Call the Homeless Hotlines at 800-799-6599 or 800-808-6444.   

Call the Bay Area Rescue Mission at 510-215-4868. 

Call the Contra Costa Crisis Center at Call 211. 

The North 

Concord 

Shelter:  

 

2047 Arnold 

Industrial Way, 

Concord, CA  

Parallel to 

Highway 4  

For we are 

Godõs  

workmanship 

created in 

Christ Jesus 

to do good 

works, which 

God prepared 

in advance for 

us to do. 

Ephesians 

2:10 
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Thank you once 

more to all of 

our faithful 

supporters.  

Because of you, 

we can reach so 

many more! 

299  People helped with groceries 

145  Meals served 

   4  People furnished 

  10  Churches helping FFF 

    6  Shelters/Agencies referring clients to FFF 

 

 
 

 

Did you know, FFF provides groceries and basic necessities as 

long as necessary for clients who have transitioned from 

homelessness to housing to help them from becoming 

homeless again.  Most of our clients are elderly &/or disabled, 

unable to drive to pantries/stores, and many are vets. 

 

Our next FFF Lunch at the shelter is on July 20, 2013.  All are 

welcome to help at the lunch or any other time!!  

 
Items needed this month:  Fresh fruit and veggies, end tables, 

dining room chairs, recliners.  We appreciate all donations! 

 

 

Have questions or want to help?    

Contact Dana Deniston 768-9087 or Linda Rodemsky          

864-9266 or email us at:  friendsfeedingfriends@yahoo.com 

Friends Feeding Friends 

Highlights for the Past Month 
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  Worship Assistants  July 7– August 4, 2013 



Executive Committee: 
President: Sue Hertless, Vice President: Victor Olmedo, Secretary: Donna Albrecht  

Member-at-Large: Laura Mott 
 

Congregational Council 
 Donna Albrecht, Mark Deniston, Sue Hertless, Leone McCullough, Jon Moss, Laura Mott,  

   Victor Olmedo, Jim Olson, Ken Robinson, Linda Rodemsky, Herb Yonge   

  

Ministry Staff: 

Interim Pastor:  Lori Eickmann - pastorlori@me.com 

Office Administrator:  Laura Mott - lauramott@gsconcord.com 

Director of Instrumental Music:  Open  

Interim Organist:  Lynne Davies  

Choir Director:  Phoebe J. Rosquist - phoebe@netzero.net    

Contemporary Music Leader:  Tom Deans Flegel - tdeans08@gmail.com 

Sound/Technology:  Jamie Rodemsky - jamier1263@gmail.com 

Treasurer:  Lynne Davies - finance@gsconcord.com 

Financial Secretary:  Laura Mott 
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